Bear Creek Quilt Guild
Member In-Person Meeting Minutes
Bessie Mitchell House, Grapevine, Texas
October 18, 2022

Kathi Runyan opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to our meeting at the Bessie Mitchell House in Grapevine,
Texas at 7:03pm. There were 34 in person member attendees, | new member, and 3 guest attendees. September
Member meeting minutes were reviewed, and a motion to accept the minutes was made by Colleen Connor, seconded
by Beverly Douglas, and the motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report: Kyle Mills reported an income for the month of September $6905.03 (retreat and donations),
disbursements of $150.00 (speaker fee), and a net total of $6756.03.

Proposed budget copies were available in the back of the room for review and to vote on at the next general meeting.
Please attend and make your voice heard.

Unfinished Business: Kathi reminded everyone the officer elections are coming up and the slate of officers are listed

in the newsletter. Voting will take place at the November member meeting.

New Business:

November meeting: At the November meeting, we will be conducting the Quilts of Valor presentations and
a New Member Welcome. Doors will open at 6 pm for the New Member Welcome. All new members
were personally invited via email to the meeting. Refreshments will be provided. Officers and Committee
Chairs should be in attendance to welcome new members and discuss their responsibilities. If not involved
in the new member welcome, please try not to arrive at the meeting prior to 6:30pm. Please be sure to
wear your name badges.

Holiday Potluck: Kathi R. asked everyone to be thinking of a yummy treat to bring for the December Potluck
meeting as we do the Installation of Officers. Kathi mentioned that we will be planning some sort of
“exchange” and more details will be shared next month.

Committee Reports:
Programs: None
Membership: None
Quilt Show: None
Retreats—If anyone left something at retreat, please pick up in the back of room.
Boutique—None
Show and Tell items were presented. Door prizes were awarded.
**Special note: Please keep Colleen Towler, and her family, in your thought and prayers on the recent
passing in their family. **
The next BCQG member meeting — November 15, 2022, at 7pm, at Bessie Mitchell House.
The next BCQG Board meeting — November 1, 2022, at 6:30pm via Zoom.

Business Meeting adjourned at 7:25pm.
Aleta introduced tonight’s speakers, Loren and Sharon Wilhelm, presenting their topic, “Sashing Bold and Dangerous
along with a trunk show. Presentation ended at 8:30pm.

They will also be presenting a workshop tomorrow and 2 openings are still available.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary.



